PAWS General Board Meeting Minutes

Wednesday November 7

In attendance:

Kristi Carlson - Cross Country

Alison Eagan - ACCENTS

Alison Feinberg - PAWS Secretary

Heather Fraiman - STUGO

Henry Hill - Girls Basketball

Laura Hill - Girls Basketball

Kelly Lovo - Softball

Robbie Mosely - PAWS President

Aly Mutz - Golf

Jennifer Parker - Drama

Meredith Pollov - CFO

Scott Pollov - PAWS Treasurer

Gracie Snyder - Football

Meeting Called to order 6:30 pm

Motion to approve the September 11, 2024 minutes made by Laura Hill, 2nd Gracie Snyder, passed unanimously.

Robbie mentioned the possibility of moving the January meeting, this was tabled, TBD.

Gracie Snyder gave a Husky Gridiron (Football) report: We are in the playoffs! #3 spot. Keep an eye out for play off emails, hoping for home field advantage. Banquet location canceled on them and they are in need of an alternate space.

Alison Eagman gave the ACCENTS Report (Choir) - Alison Eagman

Thanks everyone for coming out for Broadway - we had multiple sold out shows. ACCENTS is hosting a pre screening of WICKED, the day before it comes out! Harkins Fundraiser ongoing thru 11/12. All State Show Choir is coming up.

Jennifer Parker gave the Spotlights (Drama) Report

Fall Play was EXCELLENT but not very well attended. The schedule was tricky with Homecoming. Spring musical is announced to be Legally Blonde and everyone is very excited. Auditions will take place in December

Kids account is hurting because they lost out on their Fall Fundraiser (Haunted House) so they are looking for alternate/new ways to bring in some funds.

Laura Hill gave the Girls Basketball Report

Try-outs started this week, parent meeting to take place on 11/12 - 7 pm

HHS hosts a Turkey Tournament with the school valley-wide. MTWF of Thanksgiving week. December is a regular schedule.

Laura Hill also gave the UPC Report

Great presentation last month: where parents should go within the school and district to go with issues or complaints. Excellent in helping navigate challenging situations. This will be available via YouTube. Next month the prevention will focus on substance abuse.

Looking for a representative for the Fine Arts Supplemental Curriculum Committee.

Allie Mutz gave the Girls Golf report

Banquet was next week. Team placed low but still had a great season.

Kellie Lovo gave the Girls Softball report

Fall Conditioning on Tuesdays & Thursdays. Open to all girls. Hosting first clinic for 1st - 8th graders on 1/11. Hosted by current and alumni players. Tryouts are in early December.

Kristy Carlson gave the Cross Country report

1 boy, 1 girl went to state. Team is young & small but a good group of kids.

State & banquet took place on Saturday.

TRACK - season kicks on in February. Not a cut sport and very social.

Lacrosse - District wide Lacrosse at Pinnacle, Fall Conditioning now. Weightlifting Training on Wednesdays. M-F 6 - 8 pm. Season starts in January.

Alison Feinberg gave the Husky Hoops Report.

Try-outs were this week and the Varsity, JV and Freshman teams should be great. Would be wonderful to have more students attending games!

Heather Fraimin gave the STUGO Report

Did you know that there is a Kona Ice Fundraiser every Tuesday?

STUGO Hosting a Pickleball tournament (Nov 18 - 22), \$10/team, \$5/person. Cash prize for winners. In school during lunch. In conjunction with the newly formed Pickleball Club. States to take place at the end of January. First week of February is Wish week for Make a Wish. Saturday 2/8 Carnival. Hoping for other clubs to promote and participate.

PAWS Treasurer Report

Scott Pollov - We can always use more funds!

- Lou Malanti's Fundraiser and 20% back on 11/2 - all day.

Meredith Pollov gave the CFO report.

Clubs are all in compliance, everything is in good shape.

Suggestion that for Teacher Appreciation we approach our bank (MidFirst Bank) to ask about teacher gift cards as other PTOS have been successful with this.

Note that PAWS is collecting \$10 gift cards for Holiday Gifts for our Teachers & Staff.

President's Report Given by Robbie Moseley
We are up to 203 Members of PAWS compared to 138 last year!

General announcement that Mr. Swoverland has 4th stage Cancer and suddenly gave notice. He's a beloved and 20 year plus teacher her at HHS. PAWS will send something to him. Teams of social workers from the district would be available to come on sight for situations like this. The kids did not have a chance to say goodbye.

New Business: DECA would like to become a booster. Teacher has the paperwork in-line, they need to apply for a trade name. Need a Booster to help expand fundraising so they can attend conferences and marketing competitions.

Kristi Carlson moved that DECA should move forward to become a Booster Club of PAWS. 2nd by Jennifer Parker

Motion unanimously passed

Meeting adjourned 7:20 pm